Meeting of the Full Council - 17 October 2019 

Report of the Health Scrutiny Committee meeting held on 24 September 2019
Chair: County Councillor Peter Britcliffe
The agenda and minutes of the meeting may be viewed on the county council’s web site via the following link:

Health Scrutiny Committee
24 September 2019
Lancashire and South Cumbria Integrated Care System - Update on the Five Year Strategy

A report was presented proving a high-level overview of the partnerships in the Lancashire and South Cumbria Integrated Care System and the progress toward developing a five year strategy in response to the NHS Long Term Plan.

Resolved: The published five year strategy be presented to the Health Scrutiny Committee at its next scheduled meeting on 5 November 2019.

Our Health Our Care Programme - Update on the Future of Acute Services in Central Lancashire

The report presented provided an update from the Our Health Our Care programme on the future of acute services in Central Lancashire. This update described the progress made relating to the formal assurance process required by NHS England with regard to proposals for significant service change (stage 2).

Resolved: That;
The Health Scrutiny Committee at its meeting scheduled on 3 December 2019, receive analysis on:

1. Staffing requirements for all options.

2. Impact on neighbouring Trusts as well as the Royal Preston Hospital site.

3. Mental Health service provision for all options.

4. Financial information on all the options.

County Councillor Peter Britcliffe

Chair



